
Email: thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  Phone: 9465 4317     

2023 IMPORTANT DATES: 

Mon 

30 Oct 
01 Nov 
08 Nov 
13 Nov 

 Prep, 1/2, 3/4  Swimming Program 

Tues 21 Nov Prep 2024 Transition Session 3 

Fri 24 Nov 1/2  Dinner and Sleepover 

Fri 24 Nov TWPS Intra-school Transition session 

Fri 24 Nov Whole School Assembly 2.30pm 

Mon  27 Nov 

Monday Muster: 3pm - 4:35pm 
CURIOSITY PROJECT CELEBRATION 
Parents/Carers are encourage to visit their 
child’s classroom to view their child’s 
work. 

Thur 30 Nov TWPS Intra-school Transition session 

Fri 01 Dec Team School Assembly 2.30pm 

Mon 04 Dec Fire Brigade visit 5/6 

Tues 05 Dec TWPS Intra-school Transition session  

Fri 08 Dec Whole School Assembly 2.30pm 

Tue 12 Dec Year 6 2023: State Wide Transition Day 

Tue 12 Dec School Council  

Wed 13 Dec 

 
Music  Matinee - Music Groups  
performing in MP building for whole 
school. 
  

Thurs 14 Dec 5/6 Funfields Excursion 

Fri 15 Dec Team School Assembly 2.30pm 

Fri 15 Dec 
TWPS Intra-school Transition: 
Students meet their 2024 Teacher 

Fri 15 Dec 
Semester 2 Student Reports available to 
Parents and Carers via COMPASS  

Mon 18 Dec Grade 6 Graduation 

Tue 19 Dec 
CURRICULUM DAY  
Students do not attend school. 

Wed 20 Dec 
Last Day of Term 4 
Whole School Assembly 12pm 
Students dismissed 1:15pm 

No.35 17th  November 2023 
 

From the Assistant Principal  
 

Hoop Time Basketball Girls 
I felt very privileged to take the Girls’ 5-6 basketball team 
at the Hoop Time Tournament on Monday at Mill Park 
Basketball Stadium. Our Grade 5/6 TWPS team had beaten 
many local teams at an earlier tournament to get there, so 
we were up against many strong teams that had also 
beaten schools from their local area. They didn’t win 
games, but were excellent sports and never gave up. I was 
very proud of our team and the way that they represented 
our school and all our values. We all learnt more about the 
game and how to play as a team, and we had fun. 
 
 

Working Bee Success 
Thank you to everyone who joined the Working Bee last 
Friday. It was incredibly successful thanks to all their hard 
work in the heat. You may notice our Community Garden 
has been cleared of many low hanging branches, worn 
fences and wooden stumps. There are benches painted in 
between the 5/6 classrooms and next to our prep 
classrooms. The front garden was heavily trimmed near 
the front fence at the main entrance. The front fence and 
the main gate was oiled to make it water proof. We 
achieved so much in one hot afternoon, and finished with 
cold drinks, ice blocks and a barbecue thanks to Citylife 
volunteers. Tools and gloves were donated by our local 
Thomastown Bunnings. Please see the photos on page 4. 
 
 

Grade 1/2 Dinner and Grade 2 Sleepover 
Next Friday is the Grade 1/2 Dinner and the Grade 2 
Sleepover. This is a fun event for all students involved, and 
is a special stepping stone for Grade 2 students to build 
confidence and independence in preparation for the grade 
3/4 camp next year. This is an important step in a child’s 
development, as well as building resilience for us parents 
to let our kids build their confidence in our absence (plus a 
night off for parents). Please return notes to your grade 
1/2 teachers as soon as possible if you haven’t already. 
 
In this week’s newsletter we have included the updated 
Camps/Excursion policy that was ratified at School Council. 
If you have any feedback, please email:  

thomastown.west.ps@education.vic.gov.au  
 
 

Breakfast Club  
A friendly reminder that our Breakfast Club operates daily 
from 7:45am in The Hub. Student's who arrive before 
8:30am are expected to attend breakfast club, even if 
they’ve had breakfast they can play inside games so they 
are adequately supervised. 

20 Nov 
27 Nov 
04 Dec 
11 Dec 
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Whole-School Transition 
Safely navigating transition from year to year is crucial to a 
child’s healthy development and wellbeing. This can lay the 
foundation for a future of learning and better outcomes. 
Likewise, children are able to grow, develop and learn best 
when they are feeling safe with a sense of belonging. At 
TWPS we pride ourselves on the purposeful and carefully 
planned transition sessions we facilitate at the end of each 
year. In the next few weeks, students will participate in 
weekly sessions in the next year level up, preparing them for 
their learning experiences to come. We are looking forward 
to seeing a boost in their confidence and preparedness for a 
new year and a new teacher in 2024!  
 

Prep Bundoora Farm 
Excursion 
What a perfect weather day the 
prep students, teachers and 
helping parents had for their 
excursion to Bundoora Farm! 
The teachers and parents said 
that the excursion was so much 
fun and everyone learned so 
much about animals and had an 

Maths Challenge  

This week and next week all students in the school are 
learning about fractions. The challenge for students to 
win a prize at assembly is to create a problem for Mr 
Crotti to solve where the answer is a fraction. 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

James Crotti 

Assistant Principal 

 

TWPS STUDENT 

GARDEN 

The students of TWPS have been very busy  

combining their biological science knowledge and 

stem skills to re-do our school garden! 

 



 

 

We have planted many herbs  

including parsley, basil and  

coriander. 

 

There are several lettuce plants and cherry 

tomatoes too! 

Can you spot them growing? 

 

 

 

 

We are using our communal responsibility 

to take care of the garden. We are using 

our stem/ science sessions to water, re-

plant and weed the area in order to keep 

our crops healthy! 

 

Can you guess what we are planning to 

build next ……? 

 

 

 







 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 







What about Before School care? 
 

From Term 4, there will no longer be Before School Care at the Multi-Purpose Room.  

Instead, TWPS will offer a FREE Breakfast Club at our Community Hub from 7:45am. 

Thomastown West Primary School  will return to our traditional TWPS Breakfast Club but with a few  necessary  
changes! 
 

➢ Breakfast Club will open at 7:45am. 

➢ Breakfast Club is FREE. 

➢ Breakfast Club will operate from our Thomastown West Community Hub. 

➢ Students will enter Breakfast Club via the single Hub gate on Main Street. 

➢ From 7:45am - 8:15am parents or carers must drop their child at Breakfast Club and sign them in. 

➢ From 8:15am students may arrive at Breakfast Club in the Hub and sign in without their parents or carers. 

➢ Students are encouraged to bring a small toy or game to play. There are plenty of books to read at the Hub. 

➢ The Breakfast Club will close at 8:30am and the  single Hub gate on Main Street will be closed. 

➢ At 8:30am the double gates at the front entrance of our school will be opened for students to enter. 











If children arrive after 8:15am 

they may sign themselves in to 

Breakfast Club without parents. 























Term 4 Week 7 Student Attendance Report  

As part of the Department of Education Every Day Counts initiative, schools report attendance in percentages.           
The Government regard 95% as the minimum satisfactory attendance  for a school student.   

The percentages in the table below indicates the average attendance for each class for this week.  

The shaded boxes  below indicate which classroom has the highest level of attendance for their year level.  

Prep Last Week   This Week Year 3/4 Last Week This Week 

Room 2 78% 80% Room 9 86% 91% 
Room 3 86% 77% Room 10 92% 90% 

Year 1/2 Last Week  This Week Room 11 77% 88% 

Room 4 83% 83% Room 12 74% 79% 

Room  5 77% 78% Year 5/6 Last Week   This Week 

Room 6 85% 71% Room 15 85% 81% 

   Room 16 74% 74% 

   Room 17 82% 79% 

      Room 18 84% 73% 

At TWPS we want every child to achieve their full potential and we know that parents share this goal. 
There is a clear link between good attendance and educational achievement.  If your child is not in 
school, on time, as often as possible they will be missing out on many important parts of their  

education.                       Why is regular attendance at school important?  

Regular school attendance will mean that your child has a better chance in life. Your child will achieve 

better when they go to school all day, every school day...  

✓they learn better    ✓they make friends       ✓they are happier    ✓they have a brighter future  

If your child is sick, of course it is appropriate to keep your child at home but  

other ‘days off’ school add up to lost learning.  See below:



      Cup of Life 
Well done to all the boys and girls who are  

attending school every day.  

The room that had the BEST ATTENDANCE 

For Term 4 Week 7 is Room 15 
 

TWPS CUP OF LIFE UPDATE 
Who will win the free bowling excursion at the end of the year?? 
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Term 4 Week  7 

Congratulations to Room 9 with 381 Dojo Points  

You are the class with the highest number of Dojo points 

this week! 

Prep 
Amira 

5  Dojo points 

Grade 1/2 
 Joyce 

8 Dojo points 

Grade 3/4 
Abbie 

21 Dojo Points each 

Grade 5/6 
Aala 

7 Dojo Points 

Most Dojo points Prep - 6 
Abbie 

21 Dojo Points 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

Multipurpose Room/ Basketball court 

TEAM ASSEMBLY 

In your child’s building 

Week 2  Friday 13th October Week 3  Friday  20th October  

Week 4  Friday  27th October Week 5  Friday  3rd November 

Week 6  Friday  10th November  Week 7  Friday  17th November   

Week 8  Friday  24th November Week 9  Friday  1st December  

Week 10  Friday  8th  December Week 11  Friday   15th December 

Week 12  Wednesday 20th December 12:00pm (last day of  Term 4)  



Permission notices for ‘The Hub’ activities were sent home 

today. Please check your child’s school bag.  



➢ Every Wednesday and Friday your child can order a lunch order. 

➢ Lunch orders can only be ordered via the School Connect App.  

➢ Cut off time is 8.30 am  

 
















